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August 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Paul Feiner 
Supervisor, Town of Greenburgh 
177 Hillside Avenue 
Greenburgh, NY 10607 
 
PIN 8010.80 
ROUTE 9 FROM SLEEPY HOLLOW TO HASTINGS  
COMPLETE STREET PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY 

 
Dear Supervisor Feiner: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is 
preparing to start the preliminary engineering phase on a project to evaluate the Route 9 
corridor for, but not limited to, a review of safety, bicycle and pedestrian improvements, and 
connectivity in the Towns of Mount Pleasant and Greenburgh; Villages of Sleepy Hollow, 
Tarrytown, Hastings-On-Hudson, Irvington, and Dobbs Ferry.     
 
The NYSDOT has started the process of procuring design consultant services. The process 
includes submitting a request for consultant services, advertising, selecting the consultant team, 
undertaking negotiations, and contract award. This process of awarding the consultant contract 
takes a minimum of six (6) months, and up to 12 months. At this time, it is anticipated that the 
design consultant will be on board in spring 2023.  
 
Once the design consultant contract is awarded, the project team will schedule a kick-off 
meeting, develop a project schedule, and implement a public outreach plan.  The deliverable of 
this project will be a Project Scoping Report/Final Design Report (PSR/FDR) and pertinent 
Right-Of-Way information. It is estimated that the preliminary engineering phase will take 18 
months once the design consultant contract is awarded. Completion of this effort is anticipated 
in winter 2024. 
 
For questions or additional information, please contact Jenny Baez, Design Project Manager, at 
(845) 431-5857 or Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark J. Tiano, P.E.  
Regional Design Engineer  
 
cc:  Senator Stewart-Cousins 

mailto:Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov
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August 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Carl Fulgenzi 
Supervisor, Town of Mount Pleasant 
One Town Hall Plaza 
Valhalla, NY 10595 
 
PIN 8010.80 
ROUTE 9 FROM SLEEPY HOLLOW TO HASTINGS  
COMPLETE STREET PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY 

 
Dear Supervisor Fulgenzi: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is 
preparing to start the preliminary engineering phase on a project to evaluate the Route 9 
corridor for, but not limited to, a review of safety, bicycle and pedestrian improvements, and 
connectivity in the Towns of Mount Pleasant and Greenburgh; Villages of Sleepy Hollow, 
Tarrytown, Hastings-On-Hudson, Irvington, and Dobbs Ferry.     
 
The NYSDOT has started the process of procuring design consultant services. The process 
includes submitting a request for consultant services, advertising, selecting the consultant team, 
undertaking negotiations, and contract award. This process of awarding the consultant contract 
takes a minimum of six (6) months, and up to 12 months. At this time, it is anticipated that the 
design consultant will be on board in spring 2023.  
 
Once the design consultant contract is awarded, the project team will schedule a kick-off 
meeting, develop a project schedule, and implement a public outreach plan.  The deliverable of 
this project will be a Project Scoping Report/Final Design Report (PSR/FDR) and pertinent 
Right-Of-Way information. It is estimated that the preliminary engineering phase will take 18 
months once the design consultant contract is awarded. Completion of this effort is anticipated 
in winter 2024. 
 
For questions or additional information, please contact Jenny Baez, Design Project Manager, at 
(845) 431-5857 or Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark J. Tiano, P.E.  
Regional Design Engineer  
 
cc:  Senator Stewart-Cousins 

mailto:Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov
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August 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Vincent Rossillo  
Mayor, Village of Dobbs Ferry 
112 Main Street 
Dobbs Ferry, NY 10522 
 
PIN 8010.80 
ROUTE 9 FROM SLEEPY HOLLOW TO HASTINGS  
COMPLETE STREET PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY 

 
Dear Mayor Rossillo: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is 
preparing to start the preliminary engineering phase on a project to evaluate the Route 9 
corridor for, but not limited to, a review of safety, bicycle and pedestrian improvements, and 
connectivity in the Towns of Mount Pleasant and Greenburgh; Villages of Sleepy Hollow, 
Tarrytown, Hastings-On-Hudson, Irvington, and Dobbs Ferry.     
 
The NYSDOT has started the process of procuring design consultant services. The process 
includes submitting a request for consultant services, advertising, selecting the consultant team, 
undertaking negotiations, and contract award. This process of awarding the consultant contract 
takes a minimum of six (6) months, and up to 12 months. At this time, it is anticipated that the 
design consultant will be on board in spring 2023.  
 
Once the design consultant contract is awarded, the project team will schedule a kick-off 
meeting, develop a project schedule, and implement a public outreach plan.  The deliverable of 
this project will be a Project Scoping Report/Final Design Report (PSR/FDR) and pertinent 
Right-Of-Way information. It is estimated that the preliminary engineering phase will take 18 
months once the design consultant contract is awarded. Completion of this effort is anticipated 
in winter 2024. 
 
For questions or additional information, please contact Jenny Baez, Design Project Manager, at 
(845) 431-5857 or Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark J. Tiano, P.E.  
Regional Design Engineer  
 
cc:  Senator Stewart-Cousins 

mailto:Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov
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August 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Nicola Armacost  
Mayor, Village of Hastings-On-Hudson 
7 Maple Avenue 
Hastings-On-Hudson, NY 10706 
 
PIN 8010.80 
ROUTE 9 FROM SLEEPY HOLLOW TO HASTINGS  
COMPLETE STREET PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY 

 
Dear Mayor Armacost: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is 
preparing to start the preliminary engineering phase on a project to evaluate the Route 9 
corridor for, but not limited to, a review of safety, bicycle and pedestrian improvements, and 
connectivity in the Towns of Mount Pleasant and Greenburgh; Villages of Sleepy Hollow, 
Tarrytown, Hastings-On-Hudson, Irvington, and Dobbs Ferry.     
 
The NYSDOT has started the process of procuring design consultant services. The process 
includes submitting a request for consultant services, advertising, selecting the consultant team, 
undertaking negotiations, and contract award. This process of awarding the consultant contract 
takes a minimum of six (6) months, and up to 12 months. At this time, it is anticipated that the 
design consultant will be on board in spring 2023.  
 
Once the design consultant contract is awarded, the project team will schedule a kick-off 
meeting, develop a project schedule, and implement a public outreach plan.  The deliverable of 
this project will be a Project Scoping Report/Final Design Report (PSR/FDR) and pertinent 
Right-Of-Way information. It is estimated that the preliminary engineering phase will take 18 
months once the design consultant contract is awarded. Completion of this effort is anticipated 
in winter 2024. 
 
For questions or additional information, please contact Jenny Baez, Design Project Manager, at 
(845) 431-5857 or Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark J. Tiano, P.E.  
Regional Design Engineer  
 
cc:  Senator Stewart-Cousins 

mailto:Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov
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August 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Brian Smith  
Mayor, Village of Irvington 
85 Main Street 
Irvington, NY 10533 
 
PIN 8010.80 
ROUTE 9 FROM SLEEPY HOLLOW TO HASTINGS  
COMPLETE STREET PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY 

 
Dear Mayor Smith: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is 
preparing to start the preliminary engineering phase on a project to evaluate the Route 9 
corridor for, but not limited to, a review of safety, bicycle and pedestrian improvements, and 
connectivity in the Towns of Mount Pleasant and Greenburgh; Villages of Sleepy Hollow, 
Tarrytown, Hastings-On-Hudson, Irvington, and Dobbs Ferry.     
 
The NYSDOT has started the process of procuring design consultant services. The process 
includes submitting a request for consultant services, advertising, selecting the consultant team, 
undertaking negotiations, and contract award. This process of awarding the consultant contract 
takes a minimum of six (6) months, and up to 12 months. At this time, it is anticipated that the 
design consultant will be on board in spring 2023.  
 
Once the design consultant contract is awarded, the project team will schedule a kick-off 
meeting, develop a project schedule, and implement a public outreach plan.  The deliverable of 
this project will be a Project Scoping Report/Final Design Report (PSR/FDR) and pertinent 
Right-Of-Way information. It is estimated that the preliminary engineering phase will take 18 
months once the design consultant contract is awarded. Completion of this effort is anticipated 
in winter 2024. 
 
For questions or additional information, please contact Jenny Baez, Design Project Manager, at 
(845) 431-5857 or Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark J. Tiano, P.E.  
Regional Design Engineer  
 
cc:  Senator Stewart-Cousins 

mailto:Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov
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August 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Ken Wray  
Mayor, Village of Sleepy Hollow 
28 Beekman Avenue 
Sleepy Hollow, NY 10591 
 
PIN 8010.80 
ROUTE 9 FROM SLEEPY HOLLOW TO HASTINGS  
COMPLETE STREET PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY 

 
Dear Mayor Wray: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is 
preparing to start the preliminary engineering phase on a project to evaluate the Route 9 
corridor for, but not limited to, a review of safety, bicycle and pedestrian improvements, and 
connectivity in the Towns of Mount Pleasant and Greenburgh; Villages of Sleepy Hollow, 
Tarrytown, Hastings-On-Hudson, Irvington, and Dobbs Ferry.     
 
The NYSDOT has started the process of procuring design consultant services. The process 
includes submitting a request for consultant services, advertising, selecting the consultant team, 
undertaking negotiations, and contract award. This process of awarding the consultant contract 
takes a minimum of six (6) months, and up to 12 months. At this time, it is anticipated that the 
design consultant will be on board in spring 2023.  
 
Once the design consultant contract is awarded, the project team will schedule a kick-off 
meeting, develop a project schedule, and implement a public outreach plan.  The deliverable of 
this project will be a Project Scoping Report/Final Design Report (PSR/FDR) and pertinent 
Right-Of-Way information. It is estimated that the preliminary engineering phase will take 18 
months once the design consultant contract is awarded. Completion of this effort is anticipated 
in winter 2024. 
 
For questions or additional information, please contact Jenny Baez, Design Project Manager, at 
(845) 431-5857 or Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark J. Tiano, P.E.  
Regional Design Engineer  
 
cc:  Senator Stewart-Cousins 

mailto:Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov
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August 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Karen G. Brown 
Mayor, Village of Tarrytown 
One Depot Plaza 
Tarrytown, NY 10591 
 
PIN 8010.80 
ROUTE 9 FROM SLEEPY HOLLOW TO HASTINGS  
COMPLETE STREET PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY 

 
Dear Mayor Brown: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) is 
preparing to start the preliminary engineering phase on a project to evaluate the Route 9 
corridor for, but not limited to, a review of safety, bicycle and pedestrian improvements, and 
connectivity in the Towns of Mount Pleasant and Greenburgh; Villages of Sleepy Hollow, 
Tarrytown, Hastings-On-Hudson, Irvington, and Dobbs Ferry.     
 
The NYSDOT has started the process of procuring design consultant services. The process 
includes submitting a request for consultant services, advertising, selecting the consultant team, 
undertaking negotiations, and contract award. This process of awarding the consultant contract 
takes a minimum of six (6) months, and up to 12 months. At this time, it is anticipated that the 
design consultant will be on board in spring 2023.  
 
Once the design consultant contract is awarded, the project team will schedule a kick-off 
meeting, develop a project schedule, and implement a public outreach plan.  The deliverable of 
this project will be a Project Scoping Report/Final Design Report (PSR/FDR) and pertinent 
Right-Of-Way information. It is estimated that the preliminary engineering phase will take 18 
months once the design consultant contract is awarded. Completion of this effort is anticipated 
in winter 2024. 
 
For questions or additional information, please contact Jenny Baez, Design Project Manager, at 
(845) 431-5857 or Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark J. Tiano, P.E.  
Regional Design Engineer  
 
cc:  Senator Stewart-Cousins 

mailto:Jenny.Baez@dot.ny.gov
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